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The Hills Sports High School Newsletter 

 I would like to extend a warm welcome back to our 

students and their families on their return to school 

this term. I hope all our students have used the holi-

day to recharge themselves and be motivated to-

wards their personal achievements academically this 

term. Students will notice a few temporary changes 

as a few staff have taken on higher duties. Mr Struy-

ve is currently relieving as Director of Schools for the 

Nirimba region and will be filling this role till the end 

of term. Consequently I have filled his position, with 

Mrs Kennon relieving as the Junior Deputy Principal 

for the first five weeks of term and Mr Murie the se-

cond five weeks of term. Mrs Frost moves to the role 

of Head Teacher, Teaching and Learning in Mrs Ken-

non’s absence.  

We start the term on a very positive note with the 

school being featured in a Foxtel documentary titled 

“Once Upon a Sport”. The two part documentary ex-

plores the seven NSW Sports High Schools, looking at 

the various TSP and academic programs being of-

fered at the schools. The documentary covers teach-

ers, students and parents and the sacrifices some 

have made to attend the various sporting schools. At 

writing, I have seen the trailer to the documentary 

and can confidently say that the production is highly 

professional in its presentation and very positive in 

terms of the students and staff portrayed. 

I will take this opportunity to remind students of a few 

expectations regarding their travel to and from 

school, their behaviour at school and their require-

ments in terms of uniform. It is disturbing that from 

time to time a complaint comes in from the public 

regarding the behaviour of our students on public 

transport, transport hubs or in shopping centres etc. 

The perceptions the general public have of the school 

can have a significant impact upon all our students. A 

school which is recognised in a positive light because 

of the standard of its uniform, the courtesy and be-

haviour of its students as they travel to and from 

school and the general way students conduct them-

selves in public has an impact in so many ways. The 

most obvious being the prospect of potential employ-

ment in the future. Students who bring their school 

into disrepute make it difficult for themselves and 

their peers now and in the future. If students are 

seen or heard speaking or acting inappropriately in 

public, word spreads about the school. A school’s 

good reputation can be seriously jeopardised by the 

actions of one person when, for example, a witness 

to an incident may be a potential employer whose 

momentary yet negative experience with a student or 

students from our school could mean the loss of  that 

dream job for another one of our students, through 

association, down the line. With all actions come con-

sequences. It is the small things which leave lasting 

impressions, from offering a seat on a crowded train 

or bus to assisting an elderly person to cross a road 

or merely sitting quietly and being considerate of oth-

ers on public transport as you go to or from school. In 

the past, students have done these very things and 

the public have responded by notifying the school 

and speaking glowingly of students who have been 

selfless and thought of others through a good deed 

or gesture. These positive incidents generate discus-

sion amongst the public and come back through posi-

tive ways to the students of the school. Unfortunately, 

the opposite holds true as well. It is therefore im-

portant that we are fully conscious of our actions and 

behaviours in public, thinking not only about our-

selves but all our peers and those around us. Re-

member, you may be that person, in the future, after 

that dream job! 

The school’s uniform is unique and stands out 

against other school uniforms. It is therefore im-

portant that the uniform is worn correctly and with 

pride. Students will be challenged by staff if they are 

in incorrect uniform or caught wearing the wrong 

jumper, jacket, shoes or pants. Please ensure a note 

signed by your parents or guardian is available on the 

occasion that an item of clothing is incorrect. It must 

be stressed that proper school uniform, not sports 



uniform, must be worn on non-sport days. Students al-

so need to be aware that a note has a temporary 

lifespan. If the correct uniform cannot be arranged for 

some genuine reason, it is imperative that parents con-

sult a Deputy Principal or their child’s Year Adviser 

where alternate arrangements may be made. 

It is also disheartening when a large number of stu-

dents consistently arrive to school late. I am not refer-

ring to the students who are late because of an unchar-

acteristic late bus or family emergency etc. I am refer-

ring to the consistent latecomers. Besides interrupting 

the learning of others as they disrupt the class by their 

very lateness, they are only doing themselves a disser-

vice by missing information which may be critical to-

wards their learning, an assessment task or an exam 

question for the future. A missing minute a day adds up 

significantly and acts to white-ant one’s learning and 

achievement. The accumulation of those missing 

minutes could also mean the difference between a 

course at university or not, or a job or an apprentice-

ship. Students are also coming to examinations late. 

This could have a significant impact in an HSC examina-

tion for instance. It is essential that from an early stage 

in ones’ life, a pattern of organisation and punctuality 

become ingrained in attitude. There are no excuses for 

coming to school late on a consistent basis irrespective 

of distance. The correct choice needs to be to attend 

school on time and if an exam is scheduled, a student 

should be planning to arrive at least half an hour before 

the start of the examination. 

During Week 3 this term, Year 7 and year 9 sat their 

NAPLAN exams. These diagnostic examinations assist us 

in determining the literacy and numeracy needs of our 

students. It is essential that students attempt their best 

when sitting these examinations. In addition, all students 

across all years will be sitting for their half yearly exami-

nations this term. To all students I extend my deepest 

wishes for success and encourage you to look at your 

futures and be the drivers of your destiny. Work hard, 

aim high; adopt an attitude towards success and 

achievement beyond school towards tertiary education or 

employment with the aim of always improving ones’ self! 

In all your exams, make a genuine and detailed attempt 

at a question. If you are unsure of an answer, write 

something relevant to the topic being questioned. A mark 

may be awarded on the off chance that the answer given 

was almost right! One mark can make all the difference. 

Always strive towards success and self- improvement in 

all your endeavours. 

Finally, I invite parents to attend our P and C meetings 

held each term on Wednesday evenings of Week 5. Our 

next meeting is on Wednesday 24th May. This meeting 

will be our AGM. All are invited to attend at our library 

from 7.00 pm onwards. 

 

David Calleja 

Relieving Principal 

 

Due to a new system these are the only options available for 

payment of school fees, excursions etc 

 Cheque – made payable to The Hills Sports High School 

 Cash – via schools reception 

 EFT 

 Parent Online Payment  (POP)  access “$Make a Payment” from the school website 

2017 Term Calendar Dates 

Term 2 – Wednesday, 26 April to Friday, 30 June 2017 (10 weeks) 

Term 3 – Tuesday, 18 July to Friday, 22 September 2017 (10 weeks) 

 Term 4 – Monday, 9 October to Friday, 15 December 2017 (10 weeks) 



REMINDER 2nd INSTALLMENT OF TSP FEE DUE BY: 

 30th June 2017 (last day of Term 2) 



ANZAC DAY DAWN SERVICE 
On Tuesday 25th April, members of the Student Representative Council attended Dawn Service at the 

Seven Hills RSL Club in Seven Hills. Students gathered to pay their respects to the fallen soldiers who 

fought in atrocious conditions to provide us with the freedom we have today. Soldiers are also still 

fighting for our country now in many parts of the world.  Students met at 5am and participated in the 

march from Boomerang Place ending at the Cenotaph. The service was conducted in front of around 

2000 people concluding with the last post and one minute silence as the sun rose. Thank you to those 

students who gave up their time to attend. 

Mrs Hand and Mrs Jameson – SRC Mentors 

If your child is absent from school, we require written explanation via a note 

or email within 7 days of the absence. Late arrivals are recorded as a partial 

absence and must be explained by parents in writing via email or a note. 

Please do not reply to the absent or late SMS text messages as the school 

does not receive these responses.  

  

A REMINDER ABOUT ATTENDANCE 

A REMINDER ABOUT ATTENDANCE 



SRC 2017 
Please welcome the Student Representative Committee for 2017!! The following students have been 

elected by their peers to represent the student body on the SRC. Students act as role models and pro-

vide a voice for student issues and concerns. The SRC also fundraise for the school and our designated 

charities for this year, The Jake Doran Foundation and The Guide Dogs of NSW.  Programs are conduct-

ed throughout the year by the SRC to recognise and prevent bullying, increase school spirit and many 

other worthy initiatives.  

And the new Year 7 Representatives! 

Mrs Hand and Mrs Jameson – SRC Mentors 



An Important letter to Year 9 Parents and Carers 





School Opal cards. 

Reminder to students to “tap on and tap off with their School Opal cards” 

One of the more significant changes created by the recent introduction of the School Opal card is the need for 

students to tap on and off when they travel to and from school. 

Opal data gathered by tapping on and off is used to determine demand for bus services. If students don’t tap on 

and tap off, services may be cancelled due the lack of recorded patronage. 

Future Care Mobile Dental Services 
 

What is Future Care Mobile Dental Service? 

Future Care Mobile Dental Service is an initiative that provided high quality dental care to children aged 2

-17.  

Who are the dentists? 

The School Dentist comprises a team of accredited and experienced Dentists with a keen desire to pro-

vide early intervention and essential dental care to children. 

What services are provided? 

After receiving written consent from you as their parent/guardian, your child will be provided with : 

Preventative care: 

Oral examination 

Cleaning of teeth and fluoride application 

Additional care :  

You will be contacted if the dentist recommends additional treatment is required. E.g. fissure 

seals. Fillings, extraction, x-ray. 

 

What does it cost? 

Under the Child Dental Benefit Schedule (CDBS), funded by Medicare / Australian Federal Government 

the service for eligible children (with Medicare Card) comes at no cost. For children not covered by Medi-

care, the dentist can provide the same level of preventative care for $99 per child. 

How can my child participate in the program? 

A School Student Consent form will be issued to your child during roll call. Extra form can be obtained 

from the front office. 

Fill in the form/medical questionnaire. 

Return the form to a box at the front office by the end of Term 2. ( 30th June, 2017) 

 

When is the treatment? 

 

Preventative treatment : 9th of August, 2017 to 11 of August, 2017. 

Addition Treatment: 23rd of August, 2017 to 25th of August, 2017. 





History Excursion to Powerhouse and Nicholson Museums 

Miss McKenzie’s Year 11 Ancient and 9/10 History Elective classes visited the Powerhouse Museum to 

see the Egyptian Mummies travelling exhibition from the British Museum. They were able to see new non-

invasive technological techniques used to examine the mummies. Afterwards the students participated in 

a hands-on Archaeology workshop at Sydney University’s Nicholson Museum where they were able to an-

alyse artefacts from up to 3000 years ago.  



History Excursion to Powerhouse and Nicholson Museums 





Measles outbreak in Western Sydney 

NSW Health has recently informed us of an outbreak of Measles across Western Sydney 

and has issued an infectious disease alert. Measles is a highly contagious disease which 

can have serious complications. NSW Health is urging people to take advantage of the 

free measles vaccine, available at GP’s and to look out for measles symptoms. 

Symptoms to watch for include: 

Fever 

Sore eyes 

Cough 

Following fever, sore eyes, cough – a red blotchy rash typically from the neck to the rest of 

the body follows three to four days later. 

The virus is spread typically through coughing and sneezing. Any student who displays 

symptoms of measles is not to attend school until cleared by their GP. Students who come 

to school and display with symptoms will be sent home immediately. Please notify the 

school if your child has been diagnosed with measles. 

Your assistance is greatly appreciated. 



 

PARKING 
Parents/Carers are reminded the School Car 

park is not available for Parent/Carer parking, or 

for drop off or pickup of Students . 

Parking is limited, therefore we ask you to comply 

to this procedure. 

Parents/Carers who require an exemption, 
please contact David Calleja, Deputy Principal for 

information on application requirements. 
 

REMINDER 

Parents/Carers are 

reminded when pick-

ing students up from 

school during the 

school day, photo-

graph identification 

is requested.  

THSHS 



TSP Touch & Rugby 7’s  News 

Girls Rugby 7’s 

Sydney West Touch Representatives 

The Hills Sports High School U18 Girls Rugby 7’s team competed in the Sports High Com-

petition held at Narrabeen on 9/2/17. The girls remained undefeated for the day, defeat-

ing Hunter Sports in the final 25-15. Leone Tuivaiti-Higgs was lead try scorer for the day.  

Congratulations to the following students who were selected as U15 Sydney West Touch 

Football Representatives to play in Mudgee. Ebony Prior, Erin Olsen, Jessika Lealaiauloto, 

Hollie Aarons, Haylee Hifo, Alex Prior and Pacey Spaulding. 



Donations of 2nd Hand School Uniforms 
The Hills Sports High School is seeking second hand 

uniforms.  

Has your child outgrown their uniform? 

In League in Harmony 6 week Workshop  

During Term 1 the Girls TSP Touch and Rugby 7’s programs participated in NRL In League 

In Harmony 6 week workshop culminating in a Harmony Day Gala Day including the oppor-

tunity to experience wheelchair Rugby first hand. They also met Australian NRL Jillaroo full-

back Samantha Bremner.  

The National Rugby League’s (NRL) ‘In League In Harmony’ (ILIH) aims to empower youth 

to be agents of change for a more cohesive society. It provides opportunities to develop so-

cial skills, playing skills as well as empowering students to celebrate the diversity amongst 

their peers and the wider community. This is achieved through theory and practical based 

activities which have been designed around the NRL’s values of Excellence, Inclusiveness, 

Courage and Teamwork. Eight girls were selected as 2017 Youth Ambassadors – Isabella 

Lealaiauloto, Tahlia Alexander, Hollie Aarons, Harmony Vatau, Haylee Hifo, Ebony Prior and 

Hope Tevaga.  



Beach Touch at Maroubra - April  

Our Touch girls competed in 2 age groups at the Beach Touch Australia carnival held re-

cently at Maroubra. The Hills Junior Girls were Runners Up to Reddham House by just 1 

point while our Senior Girls were Runners up to Kambala in another very closely contested 

final, with just 3 points in it.  

TSP Touch & Rugby 7’s News 



Year 11 Hospitality Barista Excursion 

The Year 11 Hospitality students attended a Barista Course throughout term 1. The course 

allowed students to become proficient in preparing and presenting a range of espresso 

coffees. Students also learnt about how coffee is 

grown and roasted and about cleaning and maintain 

the espresso coffee machine. The course was con-

ducted at CHP School of Hospitality at the Hurlstone 

Park RSL Club. This generous organisation provides 

a subsidy for the course to significantly reduce the 

cost. All students had a great time and learnt a lot 

about coffee and the art of coffee making and latte 

art! 

 








